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HIGH COURT REJECTS ROCHFORD HOMES PLAN CHALLENGE 
  
Plans for more than 1,000 new homes in Rochford have survived a legal challenge at London's High 
Court.  
  
Though the local council was criticised for the way it publicised its consultation process, one of the 
country’s top judges ruled today that its failings made no difference to the ultimate outcome. 
  
Six months after he heard the case, Mr Justice Lindblom, today delivered his written judgment 
rejecting a claim brought by campaigner Linda Kendall, chairman of the Rayleigh Action Group, in 
which she sought an order quashing Rochford District Council's plans for 550 new homes on green 
belt land to the north of London Road in Rayleigh and a further 500 in Hullbridge in the period up to 
2021. 
  
Kendall, who was also backed by the Hullbridge Residents' Action Group, had claimed that, in setting 
out these proposals in its "Allocations Plan", the Council had failed in its duty to engage the 
community in decision making by making the people of Rochford district properly informed about the 
proposals during a public consultation process. 
  
The judge found that the Council had fallen short in its obligation to properly consult the general public 
under the European Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) Directive by solely seeking to do so 
through its website. 
  
He said that while consulting online was not unreasonable, and indeed was a “convenient and useful 
means of inviting views”, the Council should also have announced to the public in some other way 
that it was doing so, in order to avoid excluding people without access to the internet.  
  
However, he ruled that there had been no “substantial prejudice” to Mrs Kendall or any other member 
of the public as a result, and exercised his discretion not to take the “draconian” step of striking down 
the adopted Allocations Plan. 
  
He said: “Mrs Kendall took part in the plan-making process. There is no evidence from which it could 
properly be inferred that in preparing and pursuing her objections to the draft allocations plan she was 
significantly prejudiced by the defects I have found in the council’s formal consultation. She objected 
to some of the proposals in the draft plan and put forward a number of alternatives to them, all of 
which the inspector considered.” 
  
He added: “Is it conceivable that the outcome of the plan-making process would have been different if 
the breach had not occurred? I cannot believe that it is. In my view, therefore, this is not a case in 
which any real prejudice, let alone substantial prejudice, has arisen either to Mrs Kendall’s interests or 
to anybody else’s, and there is no basis upon which the court could realistically conclude that the 
outcome of the plan-making process would have been other than exactly the same as it was if the 
breach of the SEA directive had not occurred.” 
  
Mrs Kendall’s lawyer, Jenny Wigley, had argued in June that, until Ms Kendall and her supporters 
mounted a campaign to raise awareness of the plans for Rayleigh, very many residents had been 
completely unaware, with only 36 responses initially received by the Council, 22 of which were 
objections, up to January 2013. 
  
She argued that these were "tiny numbers" compared to Rayleigh's population of more than 30,000, 
particularly when compared to the 5,000 who took time to register their objections by September 
2013, after the group's efforts. 



  
This, she said, was too late for the thousands to actively participate in the decision-making process, 
leading to many complaining that they had been "kept in the dark" about the plans. 
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